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This is the latest edition of Fullness!, our regular newsletter bringing you all of the 
latest news from Blue Coat School.   We wish you a lovely Easter break.

MRS SHELLEY'S REFLECTIONMRS SHELLEY'S REFLECTION
It has been a privilege to lead Blue Coat school this term 
and there have been many highlights for me despite the 
on-going challenges of COVID and its impact on our school.  

It was a delight to be able to watch the school’s first 
performance in over two years of the Willy Russell play, 
‘Our Day Out’ and also the Spring Music Concert; both 
productions were exceptional and a real testament to the 
gifts and talents of our children supported by our staff. 

It has been a pleasure to watch so many of our sporting 
fixtures that have resumed, especially our football, netball 
and basketball matches where students have once again 
excelled. 

I was also inspired by the rapid response led by our 
students regarding the ongoing war in Ukraine and how 
quickly they organised themselves with collections of 
essential items, fundraising and prayers for the region. 

We were also humbled to have Bishop Christopher visit 
our school to pray with our children when he met with 
our Social Justice group, congratulating them on the 
Achievement of Gold standard in the Equality, Diversity and 
Inclusion Award.  Following this, we were also able to join 
with churches across the city to pray for peace in Ukraine 
in Coventry City Centre.  We would also encourage you to 
attend the Ukraine Appeal concert organised by Coventry 
City Council at the Cathedral on Monday 18th April at 2pm.   

Finally, we have 
also emailed our 
Safeguarding 
Bulletin 
which I would 
encourage you 
all to read.  
Have a peaceful 
Easter break.

As you know from previous newsletters, we have some very talented and 
enthusiastic artists and designers at Blue Coat School.

Students were invited to design a card or poster for Easter and we had 
some lovely entries which are all featured on our Easter card.

Below you can see the designers with their cards and posters. They all wish 
you a very happy Easter!

"And being found in appearance as a man, 
He humbled Himself by becoming obedient 

to death - even death on a cross!"
Philippians 2:8

HAPPY EASTER!HAPPY EASTER!

Thank you to Shreya, Lisa, Chimdi, Zoë, Leah, Tyrese, 
Jacob, Erin, Amrita and Hannah.  The scene above was 
painted by our very talented Year 12 student, Kelly Zheng.

Care    Hard work    Respect    Integrity    Servanthood    Togetherness



Thessalonians 4:14

Over 20 
million 
packs of 
hot cross 
buns are 

sold for 
Easter!

Our INTERACT Club are working to 
raise money to support the Cancer 
Research UK charity and have 
recently organised a book and gift 
sale.  

The sale took place in the Library 
at break and lunch time for a  
week - there were 100's of books 
to choose from! 

They raised £126.43 which is 
fantastic. Well done to all of the 
students involved!

BOOK SALE FUNDRAISERBOOK SALE FUNDRAISER

Recently our Year 12 students had a session together to discuss 'what makes a good argument?', and then put these skills into practice.

One of the students, Peter Raistrick, said "We started by looking at what adverts were trying to convince us of, and whether they did this 
effectively, with most people concluding they presented their information illogically or tried to manipulate the facts in a deceptive way.

We then moved on to Aristotelian syllogism - using two premises to justify a conclusion, then 
using this conclusion as a premise for the next conclusion, and so on. This was really helpful 
as it got us thinking about why we believe different things and how we can successfully put 
across an argument. We also looked at how to spot flaws in these arguments and what we 
could do to improve them.

Finally, we split into groups and came up with arguments for or against the existence of God, 
developing our arguments using Aristotelian syllogisms. This was a really great way to test 
our beliefs and to give our arguments real depth. It was also good to see people who had 
different opinions trying to understand each other's arguments."

This year, Ramadan begins 
on Saturday 2nd April and it 
falls during the ninth month 
of the Islamic calendar and is 
observed by Muslims worldwide 
as a month of fasting, prayer, 
reflection and community. 

In Welby block, the first floor 
classrooms (W1–W5) are 
available during break and lunch 
for Muslim students who are 
fasting during Ramadan. 

This is a space for worship and 
reflection, allowing students to 
remove themselves away from 
those that are eating during the 
month. 

Please see below an info graphic 
with tips on how we aim to best 
support our Muslim students 
who are fasting during Ramadan.

WHAT MAKES A GOOD ARGUMENT?WHAT MAKES A GOOD ARGUMENT?

RAMADAN 2022 RAMADAN 2022 NEW CONTACTNEW CONTACT
 DETAILS? DETAILS?

If you have moved house or 
changed phone numbers or 
email address recently, and have 
not let us know yet, please click 
here to email your new details 
to us or email them to admin@
bluecoatschool.com.  

If you have not received emails 
from us, please check your email 
spam/junk folders to make sure 
they are not there as emails from 
us as sometimes they do end up 
there.

It's important that we have up-
to-date contact 
details (including 
emergency 
contact details) 
in case we 
need to call 
you urgently, 
in the 
event of an 
emergency.
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SHOWING OUR SUPPORT FOR THE PEOPLE IN UKRAINESHOWING OUR SUPPORT FOR THE PEOPLE IN UKRAINE
No one could have missed the sights coming out of The Ukraine in the news over the last month or so, and at Blue Coat 

we are doing what we can to help and support those affected by the crisis.

As well as raising money by wearing blue and yellow, the colours of the Ukrainian flag, some of our students 
have written messages of support to any refugees who might make their way to Coventry.  The school also helped 

a local Polish church with donations of sanitary products which they were collecting for Ukrainian refugees.

Prayers have also been said for all those affected on both sides of the conflict, in the hope a resolution can soon be 
found and that peace can prevail once again. 

AMAZING ARTWORK!AMAZING ARTWORK!
The Hub area in our school is a very special place to be and it has 
been undergoing some fantastic renovations recently.

We now have a sensory zone.  A 
sensory space contains objects 
and resources intended to assist 
with calming students down 
and allowing them to relax and 
refocus if upset or overwhelmed

The Social Zone is a multi-purpose room and, as 
the name suggests, is where a lot of the socialising 
takes place. Students use the space to sit and eat their 
food, make friends and socialise with others.  It is a 
safe space for break and lunch. There are books to 
read and games to play if anyone  wants to use them. 
Interventions and small group work take place in here 
too, during the day.

The Well-being Zone is a flexible space consisting of two small sofas, work tables, 
natural decoration and foliage. Students who need some space for time out can 
use this area.  As a naturally quieter space away from other students, quieter 
mentoring conversations can take place or students can work independently, such 
as when revising for example.  Staff are often seen completing work in the Well-
being Zone as the work space means that it is a productive and flexible area. 

We are grateful for the support from Mrs Husbands, the Inspire Trust Inclusion 
Lead, who worked alongside our Hub staff to make these much needed changes to 
benefit our children.

Blue Coat School has been given the 
opportunity 
to borrow 
two amazing 
pieces of 
artwork 
from the 
Arts Council 
Collection 
- UK's most 
widely seen 
collection of 
modern and 
contemporary 
art. 

The purpose 
of the project 
is to inspire 
students 
and support 
learning across 
curriculum 
through 
artwork. The 
works will be 
on display in the school for two years.

Recently, students selected the two pieces of  
work to be installed from a shortlist provided 
by the Arts Council. The theme of the artworks 
is ‘Spirituality and Multiculturalism’ which 
reflects the school’s values and diverse student 
population.

Mrs Caplin explained about each piece and 
what it represented and about the artist, then 
the students involved voted for their favourites.

THE HUB MAKEOVERTHE HUB MAKEOVER
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On Tuesday 8th March, staff and students across the school celebrated International Women's Day.

Imagine a gender equal world. A world free of bias, stereotypes, and discrimination. A world that is diverse, equitable, and inclusive! Blue Coat 
advocates equality for all and here is a snapshot of how we deliver on this!

Women working at Blue Coat School took part in the international 'Break the Bias' 
campaign aimed at breaking gender stereotypes.  Whether deliberate or unconscious, 
bias makes it difficult for women to move ahead. Knowing that bias exists isn’t enough; 
action is needed to level the playing field and by taking part in this campaign, we hope 
to raise awareness and let the 900 young ladies at Blue Coat they have the ability to 
achieve their full potential and that they are empowered to know there are no limits to 
the impact and legacy they can leave on this world!

If you've not already viewed it, click on the image (right) and you will be able to see the 
many different job roles our female staff do at Blue Coat School, in a video.

In their RE lessons, students were exploring an inspiring woman that linked with their current learning.

•	 Year 7 are currently learning about the last week in the life of Jesus. They learnt about Mary Magdalene, one of Jesus’s closest female 
followers. She is mentioned by name twelve times in the gospels, more than most of the apostles and more than any other woman in the 
gospels, other than Jesus's family.

•	 Year 8 are currently studying Hindu traditions and world views. They learnt about Kiran Bedi - she is a retired Indian police service officer, 
social activist, former tennis player and lieutenant Governor of Puducherry. In 2003 Bedi became the first woman and the first Indian to 
be appointed United Nations civilian police adviser, and she has received many awards in India and abroad.

•	 Year 9 are currently studying religion and science. They learnt about Nina Tandon, a biomedical engineer who is changing the world of 
cell science. She is the founder and CEO of EpiBone, a company that grows bones for skeletal reconstruction.

•	 Year 10 are currently studying GCSE Islam beliefs. They learnt about Dr Hawa Abdi, Somalia’s first female gynaecologist. She dedicated her 
life to providing high-quality healthcare, education and shelter to vulnerable people, even in times of war and famine.

•	 Year 11 are currently learning about religion, peace, and conflict. They learnt about Sandra Imam Pertek, Islamic Relief’s senior policy 
advisor for gender. She said: “We recognise education not only as an opportunity but as an obligation for everyone.”

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY 

ACCELERATED READER MILLIONSACCELERATED READER MILLIONS
All of our Year 7 and Year 8 students attend lessons in the school library once a fortnight to participate in our Accelerated Reader programme, 
which encourages them to keep reading and helps them to progress in their literacy.  

They are encouraged to read in between their library lesson and taking the quizzes on the books they have read.

Library Manager, Mrs Treadwell, said "It has been really encouraging to see how many students ring the bell when they achieve 100% after 
taking a quiz."

Members of our Senior Leadership Team are regularly popping into library sessions to award students with the badges and certificates for 
achieving over one million words individually!  Below you can see some of the Word Millionaires with their certificates and badges.

The competition is on!  Since September the Year 8 students have read an amazing total of 46,070,765 words between them but the Year 7 
students have just passed them by reading a whopping 48,404,474 words!  There isn’t much between them so watch this space in the next 
newsletter to see if our Year 8 students can reach the top spot again.  

Zara Zara 
OkpekpeOkpekpe

Florence Florence 
Caines Caines 

Sophie Sophie 
BoltonBolton

Gurjot Gurjot 
DhirDhir

Elijah Elijah 
LanglandsLanglands
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Here at Blue Coat, we champion the importance of raising aspirations and our students being given the opportunity to flourish and have a 
hope for their futures. 

National Careers Week, which took place in March, involved a number of sessions including hosting the British Army which was enjoyed by 
Year 10, 11 and Post-16 students - as well as the staff, as you can see in the photos below!

Year 10 students also took part in a virtual session with the Crown Prosecution Service.  We also sent a newsletter promoting a number of 
vacancies as well as webinars for parents and students to attend, covering a breadth of vocational as well as a bespoke opportunities with 
nationwide and global companies and universities. 

Year 8 students reflected and explored on their dreams and aspirations for their own pathways and the end of the week finished with 
inspirational quotes on how to approach future pathways and destinations.

Finally, students in all year groups were asked to share with us their career aspirations.  There are some very ambitious students amongst us - 
future doctors, politicians, pilots, police officers, interpreters, sportsmen and sportswomen, performers, psychologists, journalists, engineers 
- and future Blue Coat staff maybe?

IN THE FUTURE I WANT TO BE...IN THE FUTURE I WANT TO BE...
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Recently our students were asked "What does Easter mean to you?" - here you can see their answers

Sophie Gunn, 
Year 8, said 
"Easter is a time 
for celebration 
of Jesus's 
resurrection."

Eunice Okpekpe, Year 7, 
said "It reminds me of 

how much Jesus loves 
me and all of us because 
He died for all our sins 
and, if it were me, no 

way would I have died 
for sins. It reminds me that 
I am good enough to be on 
this earth."

Lisa Karan, Year 7, said "Easter 
to me, and many people, 
means the day that Jesus 
rose from the dead for us.  
To me it also means the 
day that I can look back 
on my life and think of all 
the sins I have made and say 
sorry for them because I know 
God will forgive me. It is also time for me 
to thank God, for making me so lucky that 
I will be able to join Him one day and live 
peacefully with Him."

Evie-Marie Commander, Year 
9, said "The changing of the 

seasons signifies new life and 
new beginnings. It helps us 
remember that after all the 

sorrow and suffering that we 
have been through over the 
last few years there is hope 

and joy on the way."

Angel Koukou, Year 9, said 
"Despite countless stores 

being invaded by 
bouncing bunnies, 
chirping chicks and 

chocolate eggs, as a Christian 
I believe Easter is a time of 
celebration and recognition of 
the resurrection of Jesus and 
forgiving our sins, which is 

everything. It allows me 
to take a moment and 

remember why I have all of the 
opportunities and blessings that I do. 
Amid all the stress and rushing that 
me and my family feel while trying to 
make the celebration perfect every 
year, Easter is a peaceful break."

Albert Pocsai, 
Year 9, said 
"Holiday!"

Amielle Shima, Year 7, said "To me Easter is 
a time we should be thankful 

and praise the Lord 
for His son coming 
down. It's a time to 
remember that our 
spirits can now be 
cleaned and that our 

sins have been forgiven 
because of God's only 

son being put to death. It's a 
time to celebrate with family and friends and 
rejoice we have been cleaned from sin."

Theodore Lucas, Year 11, 
said "Easter is usually the 
time I spend with my friends 
and family."

Lola Falana, Year 7, said 
"Easter means the 
Resurrection of Jesus 
Christ three days 
after His death by 
crucifixion. Me and 
my family normally 
don't celebrate 
it, as in have a big 
party, but we buy 
Easter cakes and me 
and my brother eat them. 
We also go to church and sing 
to praise the fact Jesus was resurrected. Furthermore, 
Easter is a celebration of the gift God gave us through 
the death, burial and resurrection of Jesus Christ."

WHAT EASTER MEANS TO ME...WHAT EASTER MEANS TO ME...

Care    Hard work    Respect    Integrity    Servanthood    Togetherness

Page  6



Eden Phipps, Year 
8, said "Easter is a 
time to remember 
the sacrifice of 
Jesus Christ."

Peniel Zeleke 
Year 9, said 
"Easter is 
when Jesus is 
resurrected from 
the grave and 
shows His power 
over death and 
Satan."

Hadya Attiq, 
Year 7, said 

"Having fun, 
dressing up 

and searching 
for Easter 

eggs."

Chimdi Duru, Year 8, said 
"I love eating chocolates, 
Easter egg hunts and 
eating Easter eggs but 
what we all forgot about is 
Jesus.  Jesus, for our sins, 
died on the cross. He was 
whipped, beaten, mocked, 
shamed and hurt.  From 
the day He was born, He 
knew He had to die on the 
cross but He still chose 
to do what was right. 
So please, when you are 
eating your chocolate eggs 
remember about the saviour, Jesus Christ, Amen."

Jacob Woodrow, Year 8, said "To me Easter 
represents new life because Jesus was resurrected 

from dying on the cross to save us 
from our sins. 

It also represents 
Togetherness and 
Servanthood because 
He thought of the 

whole world and 
saved us from sin so 

was doing a good 
deed."

Rina Ombudo, Year 8, said "For 
me, Easter means forgiveness 

and being humble for what 
I have and if I do something 
wrong, I know the Lord can 

forgive me."

Mikal Hailay, Year 7, said 
"To me Easter means 
celebrating the belief 
in the resurrection of 
Jesus Christ."

Ellie Huggins, Year 8, said 
"Easter means the love of 
Christ when He sacrificed 
Himself and rose again 
to rid us of our sins so we 
could love one another and 
live in a world of peace."  

Tahsin Ahmad, 
Year 9, said 
"Easter is one 
of the most 
important 
festivals of 
the Christian 
Church."

Arathy 
Siyamalan,  
Year 7, said 

"It means the 
time when 
Jesus Christ 

was resurrected 
from the dead."

Emily Roberts,  Year 7, 
said "Remembering 
that Jesus died for us to 
forgive our sins."

WHAT EASTER MEANS TO ME...WHAT EASTER MEANS TO ME...

Kevin Li, Year 9, 
said "Chickens!"
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"For God so loved the 
world that He gave 
His one and only Son, 
that whoever believes 

in Him shall not perish 
but have eternal life."

John 3:16

On 3rd March we celebrated World Book Day in style!  
We had an amazing turn out of staff dressing up as their 
favourite book characters.  Students had to guess who 
they were and all received achievement points for taking 
part.

There were activities held in the library including a Big Book 
Quiz and 'Guess Who Is Coming To Dinner?' competition.  All students who 

participated earned achievement points for their House.

Our Year 7 students also made animal masks in their art lessons which fitted in nicely with 
our Senior Leadership Team's Noah's Ark themed dress for the day.   See how many staff you can recognise in these photographs.

FOLLOW US ON TWITTERFOLLOW US ON TWITTER
Why not join our 850+ Twitter followers who are the 
first in the world to 
hear our news?! 

To follow us one 
Twitter, search for 
@BlueCoatCE.  We 
update Twitter 
most days, in fact 
sometimes we 
update it several 
times a day!  

Why not take a 
look?!  We hope you like what you see!

Trans Day of Visibility takes place on 
March 31st each year to celebrate 
trans and non-binary people and raise 
awareness of discrimination faced by 
trans people worldwide. 

Students in LGBTQ+ Club wrote 
messages of awareness and celebration 
to mark this important day.  LGBTQ+ 
Club runs every Wednesday lunchtime 
in B1 with Miss Clemo.

TRANS DAY OF VISIBILITYTRANS DAY OF VISIBILITY

The world's 
largest chocolate 
Easter egg was 
made in Italy 
in April 2011. 
It measured 
10.39m in length, 
and weighed 
approximately 
7,200 kg.

WORLD BOOK DAYWORLD BOOK DAY
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We were very grateful to have 
Bishop Christopher visit us this 
half term to recognise our recent 
accomplishment on achieving a gold 
award for the work we do in all areas 
of equality, diversity and inclusion. 

The Bishop met with a number of 
students including those that attend 
the Social Justice group where 
students explained projects they had 
led on over the last year and also the significance of this award in 
the context of the school vision and the importance of courageous 
advocacy and working for an equitable society. 

The egg 
symbolises 
new life, 
fertility, 
and rebirth 

in many 
places 
around 
the 
world. 

Recently our Year 13 students took part in an RE conference led by speaker Mark Hamill.  The conference focussed on the question of ‘ethics 
in an age of science’.  One of the students involved, Orna Dixon, said "We were taught in an engaging and interactive manner about the 
different types of world-views including naturalism and supernaturalism. This was an interesting way of approaching the different ethical 
problems we discussed.  We came to understand that people's opinions differed because of the difference in our different world-views - a 
concept that will be useful for our studies in our A-levels but also further education."

Orna added "We learnt about the landmark case of Stephen Mobley.  
Having confessed to cold-blooded murder, he was the first to offer 
genetic evidence as an attributable factor to his violent crime. The 
defence was based upon the discovery of a 'criminal gene' from 
a study by Dutch scientists, and as such, the question was posed 
to us whether Mobley should be tested for this gene and how the 
results should be used.  We were asked to formulate and explain our 
argument, making note of our world-view and our view of freedom 
(free will/determinism). Some brave volunteers stood up to present 
their argument, with the winning group being awarded a box of 
chocolates!"

Overall, the conference was a unique and fascinating opportunity to improve their problem solving skills in a new and thought-provoking 
way.

ETHICS IN AN AGE OF SCIENCEETHICS IN AN AGE OF SCIENCE

MEETING BISHOP CHRISTOPHERMEETING BISHOP CHRISTOPHER

FLIGHT TO SUCCESS!FLIGHT TO SUCCESS!
We were recently joined by staff from the Royal Academy of Engineering and the Smallpeice Trust who delivered a half-day session to some of our 
Year 8 students based on flight engineering.

During the session, the students learnt about different aspects of flight, how aircraft fly and the engineering that 
goes into them.  The students then had to make aircraft in their teams out of various materials, thinking about 
costings. They then had to see whose aircraft would fly the furthest with the least amount of money used. 

Miss Preece said "We are lucky to have this relationship with the Royal Academy of Engineering and Smallpeice 
through The Lord Bhattacharyya Engineering Education Programme. This session has given students the 
opportunity to get a taste of what it's like to be an engineer and we hope that it will help them to consider STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Mathematics) careers in the future."
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CHRISTABEL FAKAE
Christabel, who is in Year 9, has recently been accepted into the West Midlands Police Cadets programme. 

She is very excited about it as she has always wanted to be a police officer.

Several students from Blue Coat School are also part 

of Coventry Cathedral choir.  They recently joined the 

German Choir of London for two performances of 

the Sophie Scholl Passion. One performance was 

in Southwark Cathedral and the other at Coventry 

Cathedral.

Hans and Sophie Scholl are amongst the most famous 

personalities in Germany. Nearly every town has a 

Scholl Square, a Geschwister Scholl School or a 

Sophie Scholl Street. Their lives are a part of the 

German history curriculum in every school and 

also feature in books, documentaries and 

films about their lives.  On May 9, 2021 it 

would have been Sophie Scholl’s 100th 

Birthday.

Well done to them all!

Libby Blunt, Emma Corrigan, 

Jeddydah Kiruthi, Elyonnah 

Kiruthi, Rita Musa, Thea 

Robinson and Aaron Niblett

Aryan, who is in Year 7, has been spending time helping his mum to feed homeless people in the city. 

Well done Aryan, this is a fantastic thing to be doing and very 
worthwhile!

ARYAN DESAI

LIVING LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESSLIVING LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESS

Christabel started her training at the beginning of March and she participates in activities such as Weapon Sweeps in the City of Coventry as well as assisting in the community doing designated police tasks.

Christabel is happy wearing her Cadet uniform and mum is very proud of her. We are proud of her too!  Well done Christabel and good luck with your career in policing.

SERVANTHOOD

SERVANTHOOD

SERVANTHOOD

CARE

CARE

RESPECT

RESPECT

RESPECT

HARD WORK
HARD WORK

HARD WORK
HARD WORK

TOGETHERNESS

TOGETHERNESS
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LIVING LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESSLIVING LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESS

As you know, our school's 
vision is living life in all 
it's fullness (John 10:10) 
and we ask parents/carers 
to share with us how our 
students are living their 
lives outside of school.

Here you can see our 
students living their lives 
in all its fullness whilst 
they are not in school.  
We hope you enjoy 
reading their stories. 

If you have any news to 
share, please click HERE 
and we look forward to 
letting everyone know 
about it in the next 
newsletter!

ROSIE STREET

Nathaniel, who is in Year 8 has been helping 
his local community recently. Over the 
recent weeks, due to the ongoing bin 
strikes and windy weather his local streets and the front gardens were overwhelmed with rubbish. With Nathaniel's help, his family went around 

the neighbourhood and collected five large bin bags full of rubbish from the streets. Nathaniel was very engaged with the process and showed a great sense of pride in his accomplishment of helping the community. His family are very proud of him - we are too, Nathaniel, what a lovely thing to do for your community!

HARRY WILSON

NATHANIEL EDER

Harry, who is in Year 8, plays as goalkeeper for a local 
football team each Sunday.  He recently 
received a trophy for 'Man of the Match' 
demonstrating his skill through making a 
number of epic saves!

Harry enjoys playing football both in school 
and during the weekend; keeping his fitness 
up at goalkeeper training each Friday and 
training with his team each Saturday.Harry's mum is very proud of him and 

hopes one day we'll see him play for Coventry City!

One of our Year 8 students, Rosie, organised a cake sale 
at her Church, The Salvation Army, to raise funds for 

their work with those suffering as a result of the war in 
Ukraine.  

Not only did Rosie organise the cake sale, she baked some fantastic cakes too! 
She persuaded other young people to join her and raised 
over £450! Rosie's parents are really proud of her, as are we! Well done Rosie!  

SERVANTHOOD

HARD WORK
HARD WORK CARE

CARE

HARD WORK
HARD WORK

HARD WORK
HARD WORK

HARD WORK
HARD WORK

SERVANTHOOD

SERVANTHOOD

SERVANTHOODRESPECT

TOGETHERNESS

TOGETHERNESS
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Lucy

HHAAPPPPYY    BBIIRRTTHHDDAAYY
To all of the students who celebrate their birthdays in April and May - 

happy birthday to all of you!

Elizabeth, Jakub, Daniel, Sanya, Josiah, Lili, Liam, Greg, Peace-Anabel, Peculiar, Felicity, Malkiel, Amaan, Caitlin, Annelie, 
Ebony-Louise, Ralph, Peter, Sabrina, Georgia, Lucus, Bethan, Charlie, Lebron, Fabrizio, Celline, Nehal, Eloise, Kira, Hannah, 
Peter, Elliott, Pavanila, Amelia, Sienna, Rebekah, Eric, Serena, Liwia, Benjamin, Bir, Sunya and Angel

Jonathan, Angel, Kirstie, Chantelle, Esther, Joel, Temiloluwa, Daniel, Maddison, Noah, Kithu, Alfie, Naimah, Harjot, Sarah, Kevin, 
Madembe, Nathan, Jack, Julia, Daniel, Isaac, Aadryn, Riyan, Tamia, George, Charles, Melisa, Kithura, Elissa, Delroy, Olivia, 

Victor, Ebony-Mae, Deborah, Nana, Kimberley, Evan, Tyrese, Destiny, Kian, Joy, Ajla, Tania, Ryan, Adam and Madelyn

Helen, Emily, Ella, Faith, Uzo, Joseph, Wiktoria, Miracle, Elliot, Dawn, Leo, Roxy, Joseph, Morayo, Tatenda, Alfie, Lizzy, Daniel, 
Maharshi, Natalie, Samantha, Jibran, Darcey, Daniel and Ayaan

Mollie, Sam, Hannah, Daniel, Matthew, Ryan, Oliwier, Toby, Lili, Mitchell, Ishaaq, Tyrese, Ola, Ella, Victoria, Noah, Davina, 
Fantasia, Theodore, Esther, Grace, Mekhai, Mical, Laura, Defne, Diya, Kelly, Dillon, Emmanuel, Adom, Eryk, Sara-Jedidia, 
William, Raadia, Thomas, Serena, Princess, Hamed, Zachary, Lucas, Evan, Dakota, Naryan, Yuvraj, Owain, Filip and Alice

Abigail, Iffat, April, Lucia, Ju-Eun, Mateneh, Vishal, Adam, 
Diya, Caitlin, Aamina, Martins, Mary, Ramlah, Violeta, 
Harleen, Jenna, Andrew, Marion, Alexandra, Cameron, 
Helen, Cecilia and Becky

Bassam, Aaron, Jaya, Natalina, Mihnea, Gideon, Eunice, Zara, Jaypreet, Cristabell, Spencer, Ezra, Kian, Vinek, Jayveer, Sean, 
Neecia, Amethyst, Noah, Anushka, Asad, Eva, Elleigh, Zion, Robert, Cherry, Leonor, Nehemia, Rayan, Jesse, Lola, Tomi, 
Aarna, Emily, Aji-Ida, Henry, Zainab, Ellanah, Adam, Katelyn, Bobby, Abigael, Kwaku, Isaac, Ebube and Margareta-Amalia

Junaid, Jacob, Amelia, Natasha, Ermias, Ann Sarah, Sem, Anna, Zahrah, Austin, Hubert, Nathanael, Ahmad, Alicia, Lea, Millie, Junaid, Jacob, Amelia, Natasha, Ermias, Ann Sarah, Sem, Anna, Zahrah, Austin, Hubert, Nathanael, Ahmad, Alicia, Lea, Millie, 
Moses, Elijah, Bakani, Yosias, Charlotte, Abigail, Zuzanna, Thadsha, Coco, Katie, Mohammad, Suyru, Cailym, Max, Sophie, Moses, Elijah, Bakani, Yosias, Charlotte, Abigail, Zuzanna, Thadsha, Coco, Katie, Mohammad, Suyru, Cailym, Max, Sophie, 

Kelsey, David, Renata, Lex, Ella, Isla, Svana, Kyran, Anya, Jeevan, Olga, Hiyori, Alan, Jaden and NicoleKelsey, David, Renata, Lex, Ella, Isla, Svana, Kyran, Anya, Jeevan, Olga, Hiyori, Alan, Jaden and Nicole

PARENTS' EVENING DATESPARENTS' EVENING DATES

Year 9 
11th May 2022

"He 
is not 
here; 
He has 
risen!"All parents' evenings take place virtually on our 

parents' evening app called School Cloud.  Login 
codes and invites will be sent to parents a week in 
advance of the parents' evening. Luke 24:6-7
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Care    Hard work    Respect    Integrity    Servanthood    Togetherness
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